Chairman Warren Stolp called the regular meeting of the Town of Nashwauk to order on Tuesday, October 12, 2010 at 7:00 PM in the Cloverdale Hall.  Members present: Warren Stolp, Jeff Ekholm, Larry Laakso, Terri Holmbeck and Karine Woodman.  Members absent: none.

A motion was made by Ekholm and seconded by Laakso to approve the treasurer’s report as read.  Total receipts:  $25,400.32.  Total disbursements:  $44,847.64.  Total ending balance for the month:  $228,832.41.  Certificate of Deposit:  $69,291.56.  Motion carried unanimously. 

A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm to waive reading the minutes and to approve the clerk’s minutes of the last regular meeting. Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Ekholm and seconded by Stolp to approve and pay all claims presented to the board for payment.  Motion carried unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS:
1. Mr. Pat Coughlin was absent therefore no report was given on the Greenway Recreation Board.
2. An update was given regarding the cemetery sign. Marty was waiting for the varnish to be dry on the posts and then he will be putting the sign up this week. He will have to rent an auger to install the posts. No action taken.
3. Marty Dusterhoft gave an update on the roads and Class 1. Roads are being kept up as usual and there shouldn’t be a need for additional Class 1 dirt. No action taken.

4. No other old business was brought forward for discussion.

NEW BUSINESS: 
1. A discussion was held regarding a request from the City of Nashwauk for a donation for the Nashwauk Halloween Party. 
*Motion made by Stolp and seconded by Laakso to give $200.00 for the Nashwauk Halloween party. Motion carried unanimously.

2. A discussion as held regarding a request from the Nashwauk Fire Dept and Ambulance service for a donation towards the purchase of new rescue equipment. The board is not interested in donating at this time considering the amount they currently pay for fire service. No action taken.

3. Clerk Woodman gave the board an update on the upcoming general election, which will be held on November 2, 2010 from 7am to 8pm. The board will hold their Board of Canvass meeting on November 9, 2010 at 6:45pm. The regular scheduled Township meeting will still occur on November 9, 2010 at 7:00pm.

4. Correspondence

a. Enbridge information letter
b. Tom Horner (Governor candidate 2010) letter

c. Western Mesabi Mine Planning Board
5. Discussions held:
a. L.L. Johnson gave an update on the WMMPB. No new business to report. No action taken.
b. Marty Dusterhoft got a request from a citizen regarding cutting balsam boughs on township property. The board did not grant the citizen to right to cut the balsam boughs. No action taken.
c. Marty Dusterhoft wants to cut wood at the cemetery for fire wood. The board thought it would be a good idea for Marty to do this during slower times. No action taken.

6. With no further business to discuss a motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm to adjourn at 7:25 PM.  Motion carried unanimously.

The next regular meeting will be on Tuesday, November 9, 2010, at 7:00 PM in the Cloverdale Hall.

ATTEST:

_________________________________________   ______________________________________

Clerk                                                                             Chairman                                                     

___________________________

Date

